Minutes

JTEL Board of Directors Meeting

17 February 2014

Call to order at 6:36 PM. 

Present: Deirdre, James, Phil, Connie, Carla, and three dogs (nonvoting).

The draft agenda was reviewed; the minutes of the last meeting were considered, with Deirdre noting that updates to their content would be coming in the various committee reports and discussion of old business.  With that in mind, Phil moved to accept the minutes, Carla provided the second, and they were accepted unanimously.

Attention turned to the president’s report. Deirdre elaborated on its content;  she noted that Senator Begich’s visit to the Seed Savers’ event had opened some promising doors, and his staff was offering support as feasible. The JTEL was contacted by the similarly situated Anchor Point library, which had been told that JTEL was a model of “how to do it.” Phil noted that Talkeetna also is trying to do it.

The lectures are attracting 10 to 16 people typically. Fewer come to the seed events, but they are attracting attention: Dillingham has contacted the JTEL for advice on how to build such a program, and the University Park school wants to collaborate if that can be worked out.

The old-time music group has pulled its participation as a JTEL program, and has so notified the board, but its Lost Dog Leash newsletter says that they’re in. Deirdre will press them on the confusion, and will make the music page invisible on the JTEL web site so as not to waste effort if they come back in.

There are points of conflict with the Golden Eagle—parking, WiFi—but the deeper problem is the conflict within the Ester community about the library. A freewheeling discussion on the subject ensued, but to no useful result.

Phil gave the vice president’s report. He can get proper routers within the $250 budget already approved for the purpose. He has made preliminary sketches for possible interior work on the Clausen Cabin and should have proper drawings by the next meeting. He checked out the library’s laptop and found it OK. He’s been plowing the cabin driveway, and Scott Allen has volunteered his time and heavy equipment to remove the berms.

Connie gave the treasurer’s report. With almost $63,000 in savings and about $3500 in the checking account, we are solvent and set to begin spending as needed for construction on the cabin and site preparation at the new building. She has been concentrating on rebuilding and cleaning up our financial records, with logical and tax-record appropriate categories, and has made an appointment to talk with Elizabeth Cook, a local expert on nonprofits’ bookkeeping.  Connie has filed the form 990 for the taxes. She is aiming for “a lean, beautiful, QuickBooks presentation” for the next meeting. The board recognized this effort as a work in progress and commended Connie on her efforts to date.

Deirdre reported for the fundraising committee. The request to the Murdock foundation is under way; the narrative is easy, but the financials await our internal audit. Other potential funders will be approached according to their interests (e.g., BP to fund “green” features, perhaps the photovoltaics or thermal storage). Sen. Begich has offered to supply a letter of support and his staff will assist with federal programs—Seward got a few million dollars from one such.

For the GEB, she explained why Hartung Hall could not be used for the last Seedy Saturday—essentially a screwup with getting the heat on and going in time. Our rental fee was refunded.

Old Business

Workshop fees—if one is necessary, it should be $10 less for JTEL members. CH so moved, James provided the second, passed unanimously.

Tape & Tarp Ball—Deirdre has talked with Adam Wool about scheduling it at the Loon, since it is now too big for the Golden Eagle.

Connie has provided the necessary paperwork to the borough assessor’s office, so he will check out the cabin soon to verify the nonprofit bona fides.

Policy revisions—the street addresses for the cabin and new building site have been added, plus a paragraph for the cabin. This will change the numbering of the document’s paragraphs. Discussion ensued; Phil disputed the emphasis given the new building as Specific Objective #1. Carla moved, Connie seconded that we accept the revised policy statement, with further discussion later as necessary. Motion passed, 4 to 1.

New Business

Deirdre pointed out that the board is short handed, and that we need another member from the Ester fire district. Given that he’s been doing much for the library all along, she nominated Hans Moelders as an interim member. Approved by acclamation.

Fund raising—the Murdock request progresses. Deirdre will keep writing, Carla will edit the proposal. Deirdre is planning to request perhaps $500,000 for the slab and building envelope.

WiFi—Phil asks that Deirdre not talk further with the Golden Eagle about it. 

Insurance—group agrees that we do not need antiterrorism insurance coverage. Hans will review our policy and coverages before the next meeting and report thereon to the board; the policy is due to renew on 29 April.

Deirdre reviewed the forthcoming lectures in the JTEL series. Agreed that they sounded good.

Meeting adjourned by acclamation at 8:25 PM. 

